Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – January 22, 2018
Board members present:  Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Jim Engelhardt, Anna Stina Lagerquist, Dennis Bateman, Erik Pihl, Linda Clifton, Judie Clarridge.
Toby opened the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements: 

Announcements: 
· Seattle Greenways’ Volunteer Appreciation Party: Friday, February 2, 5:30 p.m., Impact Hub 3rd Floor, 220 2nd Avenue S.
· Council District 4 (east Fremont) HALA MHA Upzone Proposal “Open House”: Tuesday, January 30, 6 p.m., Hamilton International Middle School
· Council Districts 5 and 6 (Fremont west of Aurora) HALA MHA Upzone Proposal “Open House”: Monday, March 12 at Northgate Community Center
Treasurer:  Jim reported on recent activity:

FNC expenses:




FHS Website:

$99 Gravity Forms renewal



$1,500 paid out on 9/25/17

$2,500 deposited on 12/29/17

46th Street Mural Project:



$1,500 paid out on 1/4/18

Current:  - $500

$400 paid out on 1/11/18

Current:  $121.39

Bowdoin Place Utility Box Art:
$2,250 deposited on 10/26/17

$2,250 paid out on 11/3

$1,200 deposited on 11/7/17

Current:  $1,200
The FNC accounts show, as of 1/22/18:

2018 YTD donations:

Checking:    $3,086.07



Paypal:        $110.45



 
MMA:          43,817.16



Checking:               0

                         
PayPal:            172.16 



Total:             110.45

Total:
      $47,075.39







2016 Total:  $1,500.54







2017 Total:  $1,423.46
Minutes:  Additions to the November 2017 minutes were made, including (1) the name of Earl J. Windsor as the representative of the U. S. Postal Inspection Service, and (2) the authorization of funds for the MHA FEIS appeal at the FNC Board Meeting held on November 20, 2017, which follows: 
MOTION:  Erik moved that the FNC join the appeal and authorize up to $3,000 to be given to the Coalition for expenses of the appeal.  Our contribution is contingent upon the FNC not doing any additional fundraising but the FNC will make our members aware of how they can participate in supporting the appeal.  Also, the FNC authorizes Toby to file an additional appeal on behalf of the FNC to raise our neighborhood issues and to pay the filing fee of $85.  Anna Stina seconded.  The vote was: 9 yes and 1 opposed.  
Linda moved that the November minutes be approved as amended.  The motion passed. 
2018 Membership:  Norma reported that there had been a work party prior to the meeting to assemble the annual membership letter/return envelope to current/past members; the mailing is ready. She also said that this will be the last year she takes the lead for this project.
Comments and Concerns:
Leo Griffin contacted the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency about an air quality monitoring station in Fremont.  The purpose would be to have a baseline before trees are removed as a result of increased development.  Toby said that he would help.  Norma suggested that we ask a representative from the agency to come to an upcoming meeting. 
Request from Fremont Chamber to Renew Mutual Memberships:  In the past the Chamber and the FNC have exchanged memberships.  

MOTION:  Erik moved that we approve renewing mutual memberships.  Linda seconded.  Motion passed.

Lake Washington Rowing Club Dock Access – Janet Walker, LWRC

The LWRC is a non-profit organization that has been in Fremont since the 1980s.  They have 300 members and teach 200 people each summer how to row.  In 2006, they built an 8’ wide, 100’ long dock in Waterway 23.  Their permit allows the use of the dock by non-motorized water craft. The Department of Natural Resources allows private use and encourages public use.  The dock is open when there is LWRC staff available but the gate is locked at 3 pm when the staff leaves.  The LWRC’s concern is about safety and liability.  There has been an increase in unruly, non-permitted activity:  public parties with barbecues held on the dock, someone had to be rescued when they fell into the water, incidents when people sitting on the dock did not want to move to allow shells to be placed in the water, etc. They had had a lower gate which people could climb over, but last summer a higher gate was installed.  The dock access issue may be on the agenda for the February meeting.
3959 Fremont Avenue N. Apartment Project:  The comment period is over.  The project calls for 29 units and is next to SF zoning.  Concern is that because there is no access to Fremont Avenue, residents’ access will be via a 10’ dead-end alley.  Administrative Design Review does not require a Design Review Board which would address impact on neighbors.  The FNC has asked for a public meeting with SDOT.  Toby made a public records request for all communication between developer and city departments.  
MOTION:  Norma moved that a letter be sent requesting that the public be able to watch the Administrative Design Review and that the SEPA Edge concerns be addressed.  Anna Stina seconded.  The motion passed. 
743 N. 35th Apartment Project:  Construction is underway.  Brad Khouri met with the FNC early in the design process to ask for their approval to increase the height of the project.  The FNC asked for increased open space, preserving a large tree near the library, larger units (there are three 2 bedroom units), exterior artwork, softening of the design on the east side of the building which faces an office building.
SCALE MHA FEIS Appeal:  Toby updated that 5-6 lawyers have volunteered to help.  There is a huge amount of discovery work.  There are 9 appeals now.  He also said that it called for inclusionary zoning at first but between June and December 2015 “inclusionary” was dropped.  Concern is that it does not improve racial or economic diversity.

Preparation for April Meeting:    Toby hopes that there is someone who is interested in serving as president.  There is also a vice president vacancy.  There was discussion about possible speakers:  Mayor Durkan was suggested.  Mike O’Brien was suggested but it was noted that he spoke at last year’s Annual General Meeting.

Meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be on Monday, February 26, 2018.
